
From: "Mochrie, Paul" 
To: "Direct to Mayor and Council - DL" 

Date: 2/27/2024 11:23:31 AM
Subject: Upcoming information bulletin: Traffic detours coming to the Granville Bridge starting March 2 (February 27, 2024)

Dear Mayor and Council,
 
I am writing to inform you that the City will be issuing the below information bulletin this afternoon, announcing the next phase of construction along the Granville 
Connector, including details on traffic and transit detours. Please keep it embargoed until it goes live from the City media email.
 
Granville Street between the Howe/Seymour ramps and Drake street will be temporarily closed starting March 2 while crews remove and replace the north end section of 
the existing bridge structure. This release is being issued one week ahead of the scheduled work to allow travellers to prepare for changes to their travel routes. Traffic 
advisory social media posts will be posted through the first week of this traffic detour to further amplify this message.
 
Maria will reply to this email with the relevant vancouver.ca link and social media links, once these are live. 
 
Best,
Paul
 
Paul Mochrie (he/him)
City Manager
City of Vancouver

 

 

 
The City of Vancouver acknowledges that it is situated on the unceded traditional territories of the xʷməθkʷəy̓əm (Musqueam), Sḵwxw̱ú7mesh (Squamish), and səlilwətaɬ (Tsleil-Waututh) Nations.
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Traffic detours coming to the Granville Bridge starting March 2 
Drivers detoured to Howe and Seymour ramps for Downtown access 

 
The next phase of work on the Granville Connector project requires the temporary closure of Granville Street between the Howe/Seymour ramps 
and Drake Street starting March 2.
 
Over the coming months, crews will remove the section of the existing bridge structure north of Pacific Street and replace it with a new, elevated 
roadway section of Granville Street that will connect to a new local road network, replacing the former north loops. Granville Street is expected to 
reopen by fall 2024. During this time all road users will be detoured to the Howe and Seymour ramps. Access for residents and businesses will be 
retained throughout construction.  
 
The work is part of a $50 million capital project creating a safer, more accessible crossing for walking, rolling, and cycling.  
 
Traffic management 
 
The following changes are planned for the north end of the bridge: 
 

·       Two lanes of traffic will be available on both Seymour and Howe ramps for vehicles driving on and off the bridge during construction.  

·       Sidewalks on both sides of the bridge, including the Howe and Seymour ramps, will remain open as much as possible throughout 
construction. 

·       Pedestrians will be detoured via sidewalks on the Howe and Seymour ramps. 
 
Transit detours 
 

·       Buses into downtown will be detoured off the bridge along the Seymour offramp and return to Granville Street via Davie Street.  

·       Buses leaving downtown will be detoured from Granville Street along Davie Street and Howe Street onto the bridge.  
 
Granville Connector construction to date 
 
The upgraded bridge will connect commuters with separated walking, rolling, and cycling lanes, similar to the protected lanes on the Burrard Bridge 
and Dunsmuir Viaduct. The first milestone of the project began in summer 2023 with the removal of the north end traffic loops on/off of Pacific 
Street. This is the first step in constructing a new street network at the north end of the bridge, creating new opportunities for housing and local 
services. 



 

 
Traffic tips: 
 

·       If you are travelling in and around the area, plan ahead and expect delays. 

·       Please abide by “No Parking” signs and “Pedestrian Detour” signs in the area. 

·       To stay ahead of road closures throughout the city, visit our road closures page or download the Van311 app for information on the 
go.\u8239  

·       Follow #VanTraffic or use our traffic cameras to check traffic conditions along your commute. 

·       Visit translink.ca/alerts for changes or disruptions to your bus service.  
 
 
Background
 
Constructed in 1954, Granville Bridge was originally designed for freeways that were never built. Its current form is not accessible and presents a 
number of challenges for people who want to walk, bike or roll across the bridge. 
 
In September 2020, Council endorsed the long-term design concept for the Granville Connector and directed staff to proceed with the interim 
Granville Connector construction. Learn more about the Granville Connector project. 
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Media contact: 
Civic Engagement and Communications 
media@vancouver.ca 
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